WMSOA Board Meeting Minutes

7:00 PM
January 23, 2013
Sunnybrook CC

Members Present:  Doug Turkstra, Mark Lundvick, Bob Powers, Larry Olsen, Paul Holwerda, Duncan Purvis

Members Absent:  Matt Koekkoek
Also Present:  Greg Pilbeam & Bill Wagner (Assignors), Keith Miller (NISOA Liaison), Jaime Pilbeam, Jack Wolf
Spring Season Assigning…Greg reported that our conversion to Arbiter Game through MHSAA is still a “work in progress” due to various MHSAA issues, with lots of glitches that Arbiter is working to fix.  However, there should be no changes apparent to officials on their personal Arbiter pages.  Schools continue to have problems with new or “short” staffing getting up to speed on working with their side of Arbiter.

WMSOA has about 1000 games and 1900 officials’ positions to assign this spring.  As of this meeting, about 2/3 are filled and pending publication.  Matt Carlson is still loading his games.  First assignment publication should be made next week.

We picked up Kent City and Grand River Prep as additional schools to assign.

We’ve lost some official availability because Kalamazoo has already published and taken some of the dates for WMSOA members who also accept games from that association.

First date for regular season games this spring is March 19.

OK Conference Report…Greg and John Crumb are planning to meet with the OK Conference in February, after which we should have feedback on any concerns or requests they have going into the spring season and looking ahead to next fall.
2013 Events and Meetings…Tentative schedule for 2013 activities was established:


Spring Pre-season meetings in Kentwood and Muskegon - March 13 (Tuesday)


Mid-season Cracker Barrel – May 2 (Thursday) - Tentative date depending on game schedules


NISOA Test Date – Greg and Keith to finalize a date in late April or early May

Post-season Board Meeting – June 18 (Tuesday)


Fall Pre-season Fitness/WMSOA/NISOA Meeting – August 3 (Saturday) at Grandville HS


Fall Pre-season Make-up Meeting – August 12 (Monday)

Mid-season Cracker Barrel – Late September, depending on game schedules


Annual General Meeting – December 7 (Saturday)

Uniforms…There are new NISOA shirts (short- and long-sleeve) available in green.  WMSOA will not take a position requiring our member officials to purchase them.  NISOA officials will be advised that they may buy them if they wish to do so, if they believe there will be a need when working games outside our usual assigning area.

WMSOA will again put together a bulk order with OSI, coordinated by Jaime Pilbeam, for delivery at the August pre-season meetings.  Dates for ordering by email to Jaime will be from June 10 through July 10.  Jaime will also put together a list of available used uniforms that members have turned in to us.  This list will be published for our members prior to the August 3 pre-season meeting.  The uniforms will be available for purchase at the meeting on a “1st Come-1st Served” basis.  If members have old uniforms that are still usable, they should be brought to one of the upcoming spring meetings.

New WMSOA jackets have will be ordered.  The style is similar to the old ones.  Cost is $43.00 with our logo embroidered, and we will sell them to our members at $30.00.  It was decided to order 72 jackets at this time, with requests already “in hand” for about 25 of them.

Spring Training…On March 16 and/or March 23 we are planning to conduct some training and observation at the round-robin “scrimmage” days at East Kentwood, and possibly other sites if there is the opportunity.  This is geared primarily to newer officials and those not familiar with working in a 3-man system.  We will have veteran officials working with a number of officials identified by our assignors as candidates for this training, either filling the center positions or serving in an observer/mentor capacity, so guidance can be provided before the game or at the half or after the game.  Games at EK are scheduled for 25-minutes halves, with only a short break between them, so officials will be assigned to two games on a “one game on/one game off” basis so there is time for review and comment between games.
New Referees…Greg reports that we have two new referees supposed to come onboard this spring, both of which are very inexperienced.  Veteran officials will be advised to be aware of assignments with any newer officials and asked to offer any mentoring and guidance possible to help with their development.

There are also a number of officials who will not be with us this spring, or who have had to cut back on their availability, because of job situation changes or other personal situations.
Treasurer’s Report…Bob reports that we have $13,630 in our bank account at this time and that we have just gotten another check for assigning fees from one of our schools.  About six schools have still not paid, and there are about 30 officials who have not yet paid their dues and fees.  Officials who have not yet paid will be contacted and informed that they will not be confirmed for assignments until their payments are received.

By-Law Committee…We will go ahead, per our members’ approval at the December 2012 AGM, with a review and possible re-write of a number of our present By-Laws.  All areas are subject to review, but specific consideration will be given to a restructuring of board member terms and succession.  It is felt by the board that it would be helpful for the continuity of its activities if we have a longer term for the president or a protocol by which the vice-president moves up to the president’s position on a rotational basis, as well as possibly longer terms for the other board positions and member-at-large positions.  
Other areas to consider for re-write will include the definitions “inactive” and “associate” members.
Mark Lundvick will chair the committee, with Paul, Duncan, Greg, and Jeff Kirchhoff, as well as perhaps two other invitees, serving on it.
We will also set up a nomination committee for selection of the candidates for all board positions.  Doug and Greg will be among those on it, and the committee will solicit interest from members for board positions that need to be filled each year.

Website Update…Paul will update our WMSOA website to show that Greg is now the contact for “Rules and Questions” and that Gerry Oullette is an affiliated assignor for college assigning in the Kalamazoo area.
MHSAA Conference at NASO Summit…MHSAA approached us about sponsorship of some of the activities at the “Officiate Michigan” day during the NASO (National Association of Sports Officials) Summit in Grand Rapids on July 27, 2013.  It was decided the WMSOA will participate at the “Bronze” level, the lowest of four levels.  For a contribution of $150, we will have a poster with our logo displayed on site and in the meeting brochures.  This conference is in advance of the national officials meetings sponsored by NASO over the following few days.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Larry Olsen / WMSOA Secretary

February 6,2013
Due to conflicts with dates (2), some meeting times were changed per email after the board meeting. The minutes above are up to date and do include all changes.
